
Friday 6th June 2025 

Absence Reporting Please report your child’s absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to 07891 274 260 

THINGS FROM HOME 

Please can we make sure that children are NOT 

bringing toys and personal items from home into school. 

Please make sure that they are just bringing themselves so 

there are no distractions whilst learning. Thank you. 

SCHOOL DAY REMINDER 

Please can we remind families and pupils that the normal school day begins at 8.45am and the gates will open automatically at 

8.30am (no need to press the buzzer). If the gates do open for children in boosters, visitors or staff before this time please 

remain at the gates and do not enter the playground. Many thanks 

SUMMER 1 & SUMMER 2 DIARY 

DATES 

Please find below a list of events that 
will be taking place during this term; 

13.06.2025 Y3 Egyptian Day 

11.06.2025 Y6 Ice Skating 

20.06.2025 Break the Rules Day 

23.06.2025 Y6 Bikeability 

25.06.2025 Courtside Cuisine Lunch Menu 

26.06.2025 Courtside Lunch Menu 

02.07.2025 Sports Day 

03.07.2025 Y4 Campover 

10.07.2025 Y3 Parent Assembly 9am 

15.07.2025 Y6 Production 1.45pm & 6pm 

15.07.2025 Rec End of the Year Celebration 

16.07.2025 Pool Party Lunch Menu 

17.07.2025 Y6 Water Fight 

18.07.2025 Y6 Picnic & Clap Out 

21.07.2025 Training Day 

22.07.2025 Training Day 

WELCOME BACK 

It has been lovely to see you all back 

at Park Spring this week and it has 

been such a busy week! Reception 

have been to Hesketh Farm, we have 

had a Rock Steady concert, year 4 had a visit from Murton Park 

and the year 3 children had a sleepover! 

Although this is a long 7 week term, we have so much going on. 

Please make sure you are receiving emails and texts so you are 

not missing anything that your child is taking part in.  

Please keep your eyes on the newsletter and posters around 

school so you are aware of what is happening this term. 

HESKETH FARM 

On Wednesday, Reception had an amazing 

trip to Hesketh Farm Park. We went on a 

tractor ride, collected eggs, held chicks, 

stroked guinea pigs and fed calves and goats. 

It was such a brilliant day and we all came home tired and 

happy having learnt all about how a farm works. What a great 

experience!  

CROCS ARE BACK! 

Don’t forget children are allowed to come to school wearing 

crocs. There are rules that must be adhered to: 

Crocs MUST be black 

Crocs MUST be in sports mode 

NO charms or swag bands 

No Crocs on PE days 

 



STAFF CAR PARK 

Please remember you are not able to drive into the staff car park for drop off or pick up unless you have a pass/

permit. Please allow extra time to find a safe space around school if you are driving so  your children are not late 

for school. Please also be mindful of where you are parking nearby and not block any entrances to any driveways. 

Y3 SLEEPOVER 

Year 3 had an amazing time at their 

sleepover on Thursday night. They 

made their own pizzas, had the 

opportunity to take part in lots of different activities such as 

party games, making their own fairy houses and playing on 

the field. Well Done Year 3, we are so proud of you all. Thank 

you to all staff who helped out and slept over. 

ICE BUCKET CHALLENGE 

 

Wow!! We loved the Ice Bucket Challenge!! A big thank you to Lacey N, Emily W and Faith M for coming up 

with the idea on how to raise money for our charity Zarach! The pictures that Lacey took are brilliant and so 

far we have raised £500 for the charity!  

Thank you to the parents who took part in the challenge and to the teachers as well! Such good sports! 

If you missed our facebook post here are some of the amazing pictures from the event. 

 

ROCK STEADY 

 

Some of our children have been having 

music lessons with Rock Steady on 

Wednesday’s. They performed what they 

had learned to the whole school and the parents whose 

children had been learning. It was a fantastic performance 

and everyone thoroughly enjoyed it. If you would like your 

child to be part of the Rock Steady Crew next year, go to the 

website to sign up https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/



SPORTS DAY 

This years sports day will be held 

on Wednesday 2nd July. We 

would like to invite all our 

parents to our whole school 

lunch on the field between 12pm and 1pm. FOPS will have 

stalls with Burgers, hot dogs and a tuck shop! So bring some 

cash as well.  

YEAR 6 

 

As we are coming towards the 

end of your Year 6 child's 

primary school journey, there 

will be lots of things going on for 

them as a celebration. Please make sure that you are 

receiving text messages and emails from school. If your 

number or email address have changed, please let the office 

know. 

Here are a list of things that we have planned for them at the 

moment if you need to make a note in your diaries: 

 

11.06.2025 Y6 Ice Skating  

23.06.2025 Y6 Bikeability 

04.07.2025 Y6 Cinema Trip 

15.07.2025 Y6 Production 1.45pm & 6pm 

17.07.2025 Y6 Water Fight 

18.07.2025 Y6 Picnic & Clap Out 

MURTON PARK 

 

On Thursday, Year 4 had a visit from Murton 

Park! This was an interactive day around all 

things Roman! The children were allowed to 

dress up in roman clothes and had lots of 

activities throughout the day. 

In the morning they were able to try on armour and hold 

Roman shields. In the afternoon they had lots of activities 

where they could make oil lamps out of clay, view lots of 

artefacts and try on helmets and creating games that they 

would have played in the Roman times—the children had a 

great experience and loved the whole day.  

 

ABSENCE 

 

If your child is absent from school, you 

must call the office or leave a voicemail on 

the absence phone EVERYDAY that they 

are unwell and not going to be at school. If you do leave a 

message please make sure you are giving full details of the 

symptoms. If you state your child is ‘unwell’ we will call you 

for more details.  




















